# Goodrich Community Primary School

# Friday 12th October 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

The children have been working hard this week in all areas of learning. Here are just a few things that have been going on.



# **Physical Education – Lennie Dennis**

This week was "Women in Sport Week".

Friday saw us travelling to Burgess Park for the last competition of the week, Tag Rugby!
WE had only entered one other Tag Rugby competition, reaching the Final but being beaten narrowly by St Josephs Of Camberwell. We started really well, winning two of our three group games and drawing the other one to win our group and progress into the Semi Finals. We faced St Joseph's

Camberwell and came out 2-1 winners, thanks to a try each from Ore and Freya.

The Final saw us up against a well organised St. Joseph's Gomm team but I feel that we prepared for the Final better by staying in the shade during lunch rather than running around for the 45 minute break. We were fresh, hydrated and ready for the Final and won 2-1 to lift our first Tag Rugby Trophy! The girls were presented with the trophy by a current Australian Women's Rugby Star and the current coach!

A great experience for them.

Future Fixtures!

There are competitions coming up for our mixed Year 3 football team and also our Year 4 team. We will also have Indoor athletics Meetings for our Year 3&4 and Year 5&6 teams.

Good luck guys
Thanks!
Lennie Dennis – PE Coordinator

# Early Year Phonic Workshop

Thank you to all the Parents and Carers who attended our Phonic Workshop. We hope that you found it useful. For anyone who unfortunately couldn't make it the teachers have sent out the power point to their class reps. If you need anymore information please ask at your parent meeting.

# **Photo Permission Slips**

Due to the new data law we need permission to take your child's photo. Thank you to all the Parents/Carers who have sent back their permission slips. Teachers will be sending home another slip for those who still need to do this, please keep an eye out in your child's school bags.

# **Parents Evening**

Thank you to those who have signed up for Parents Evening on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> October. Please remember that you are allocated a ten minute slot. The teachers try their best to keep to time and we would ask you to be mindful of this.

# Year Two Trip to the Royal Festival Hall



The Year Two child were invited to the Royal Festival Hall to watch the Brightsparks concert of 'The Highway Rat'. The children sang their hearts out and showed great enjoyment at being part of the performance. It was a pleasure to listen to the London Philharmonic Orchestra giving a new experience to many children. After the children had many comments "I enjoyed the music" Rowan class 5

"I enjoyed singing the highway tunes and hearing the orchestra" Lara class 5

We would like to thank Mr Pix for organising the trip.

## **Fantastic Art in Year Five**

"In Art our class have been doing self portraits of our angry faces. We are doing this because at the end of our unit we are painting Medusa and she normally has an angry face. We did this by using mirrors. We have to do three minutes looking then one minute drawing. We did this in our Art books with sketching pencils. To do this you have to be patient when you draw." Dylan.

"We had to draw the outline of the head first which for me took a very long time because we could not draw a head shape. We had to try and get the shape of our heads by looking in the mirror. Medusa is a scary woman who had snakes as hair and if you dared to look at her you were instantly turned into grey stone." Maliha.



# Year 6 Secondary School Transfer Application Deadline

The deadline for submitting the Year 6 Secondary school transfer application is 31<sup>st</sup> October 2018. Please contact the school office if you are having difficulty in completing the online form. It is essential that Southwark receives the form on

It is essential that Southwark receives the form on time.

## **Car Boot Sale**

Unfortunately the monthly car boot sale will no longer be held at Goodrich.

They and we would like to thank everyone for supporting them by coming along and purchasing goods, we hope you got some bargains! If you are interested in attending any of their events in the future, please contact Lee directly on 07398577183 for more information.

# **Family Liaison Officer**

Hello, my name is Esme Ford and I am the Family Liaison Officer for Goodrich Primary School. My role is to provide support for parents/carers and their families. I work closely with parents to support them with issues that may be impacting on their own and/or their child's well-being. I can offer support and advice on a wide range of issues and can signpost towards outside agencies if required. I work every Thursday 8.30 to 4.30. If you would like to arrange a meeting call or email the main school office. I look forward to meeting you.



Have a lovely Weekend Theresa Rooney Key Stage One Phase Leader



# In This Weeks News - Week Ending Oct. 12<sup>th</sup> Christmas Cards

Would you like to see your child's artwork immortalised on a Christmas Card? This year FoG is organising the printing of Christmas cards with your children's drawings on them. Mr Voller has told us that the children will start the drawing in their options lessons on Friday 19th October. We plan to get them done & ready to post the first week in December. Details of how to order will follow so get get those budding artists ready!

# Cake and uniform sale

Don't forget our end of term cake and second-hand uniform sale, it will take place after school (Friday 19th October) in the upper playground. All shopbought and homemade cake and biscuit donations

and uniform are most welcome – please drop at the office or the stall on the day.

#### **Halloween Treasure hunt**

Are you good at finding things? A Y shaped twig? Or a spooky spiders web. Get parents, carers, family and friends to sponsor you to find all the items on the spooky 2018 Halloween treasure hunt. Look out for forms in your book bags next weeks. All entries need to be returned by Friday 2nd November.

**Children's Bingo** - We are delighted to confirm the children Bingo is back again this term. Tickets and further details will be sent out next week

Raffle prizes for the Winter Fair - do let us know if you're able to help us get prizes for our raffle. They usually have a minimum value of £30/£40. Our raffle raises about £1,000 for the school, so we really appreciate any help. It could include tickets to a show or local football match, or vouchers donated by companies. Perhaps through your work, industry or local businesses and contacts you know how we can get some prizes. Please contact Alison on: alison stace@yahoo.co.uk

Winter Fair- does anyone use Tiptree ketchup

bottles? We are looking to use these as part of our winter Fair offering. If you have any you gave give us. Please bring them into school or contact us on the FoG email address friendsofgoodrich@gmail.com Sponsorship of events - If there are any parents with sponsorship opportunities, to either donate money or stock (for things such as the arts & crafts stall, bar or food stalls) please let us know. Please contact our sponsorship team

Lucy: luceashdown@hotmail.com Camille: c.j.evans@hotmail.co.uk

### Dates for the diary

Wednesday 17th October FoG meeting - 8pm at the Herne Tavern. Meet the new committee members and find out the latest, everyone is welcome Friday 19th October End of Term Halloween cake sale - 3.30pm- upper playground Friday 9th November- children's Bingo Friday 23rd November - Adults Secret Cinema night Saturday 1st December winter Fair 2018 Friday 14th December: children's disco friendsofgoodrich@gmail.com \*\*www.friendsofgoodrich.com\*\*



GoodrichFoG

Goodrich FOG